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editor’s ramblings
JUNE 2017

contents It doesn’t seem five minutes since we were last going to the polls and now 
the time has come again to put an ‘X’ in the box of our choosing as the 
village, along with the rest of the UK, votes in another General Election.

We have just the four candidates – Conservative, Labour, Liberal 
Democrat and Green – vying for our votes, only the second time there has 
been a quartet standing since 1979, although the 2015 election was unique 
in that was the first-ever instance in our constituency we had the luxury of 
choosing between six likely lads and lasses.

Also on the agenda this month is the build-up to the Village Fete/Sports 
Day, with preparations continuing for what should be a cracking day of 
good old-fashioned fun and frolics down at the Village Hall and Playing 
Field. Let’s just hope this Mediterranean-type weather holds out for a few 
more weeks.

We have an update from Sudbrooke Preschool this month and all the 
other usual bits and bobs in a slightly smaller edition. Hully Gully. Dom
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PAWSITIVE
PET SITTING       

Dog Walking * Pet Sitting
Cats, Dogs & Small Animals catered for

DBS Checked, Insured, Dedicated & 
Experienced

Contact Jayne Haley on 01522 752629
or info@pawsitive-pet-sitting.co.uk

www.pawsitive-pet-sitting.co.uk
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SUDBROOKE 
village fete/sports day

SATURDAY 1 july 2017
village hall and playing field

fete starts 1pm – sports races start 2.3opm

LIVE MUSIC bbq food

morris dancers

teas and cakes

table top sale

raffle
with great prizes

kick boxing

choir

stalls and games

fancy dress comp

sports events/races bar 
open

and more

military display
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parish council minutes
April 2017

Notes of the monthly meeting of Sudbrooke Parish Council held on Thursday 
6 April in the Sudbrooke Village Hall.
PRESENT:
Councillors Peter Heath (Chairman), Bob Waller (Vice Chairman), Stuart Curtis, Miss Rose Dobbs, 
Mrs Lyn Etheridge, County Councillor Mrs Sue Rawlins, (till 8.50pm), Mrs Christine Myers (Clerk),  
Mrs Bridget Solly (Treasurer) and three members of the public.

1) Parishioners’ Items
n Two seats required treating: One near to the Millennium Stone, one at Fox Covert. The Clerk was 
instructed to obtain a quotation.

n A new light in Holme Drive was still not working although previously reported.

n A resident stated that as a member of the Rotary Club of Bailgate, he was bringing to the attention of 
the Parish Council that the Club was able to obtain grants for crocus bulbs which would be set by 
members of the Rotary Club in specified areas. The resident suggested that this may be something 
which the Parish Council could pursue at no cost to the parish. This was welcomed by members and 
would be an item for the May meeting’s agenda. 

5) Police Matters
n Incident Statistics: None received. 

n Reply from Chief Constable re. monthly incident statistics: The letter stated that the statistics 
were to allow members of the public to be alert to crime trends that may be affecting their 
communities and that further details could not be divulged. 

3) To Receive Declarations of Interest on any item on the agenda
n Councillor Bob Waller declared an interest as a friend of the applicant, in item 15g on the agenda – 
Appeal, land to the rear of Sudbrooke House.

2) Apologies
n Councillors Andy Cottam, Paul Rignall and Ian Russell. That the reasons given for being unable to 
attend be accepted Resolved unanimously.

4) Notes of the meeting held on March 2 2017 to be signed as minutes
n That the notes be signed as Minutes Resolved unanimously.

6) County Councillor’s Report
n CC CC Mrs Sue Rawlins reported on the drastic cuts in finance made for road maintenance and 
school transport. She also stated that the Lincolnshire Pension Scheme had amalgamated with six 
large pension schemes in the country.
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7) District Councillor’s Report

n DC Stuart Curtis reported as follows on the development on Poachers Lane:
1. The freehold of the new playing field would be transferred to the PC prior to the first occupation of 
any dwelling within the development. 
2. The height of the Nettleham Lane hedge would be reduced to no more than one metre and then 
transferred to the PC prior to the first occupation of no more than three dwellings. 
3. No more than three dwellings shall be occupied until the Nettleham Lane path has been 
constructed to an adoptable standard for adoption by the County Council.

8) Reports on Matters Outstanding
n a) New Sportsfield improvements: The Chair reported that it was hoped that the car park could 
be improved upon transfer of ownership. 

The goalposts had been sited by Greenfield Groundskeeping Services, with the voluntary help of 
Councillors Stuart Curtis, Andy Cottam, Bob Waller and Peter Heath. 

Ivy requires removing from the metal cabin to enable it to be used and it was considered that this 
may be a project for The National Citizen Service Action 2017, organised through the Education Business 
Partnership, along with cutting back of shrubs and sweeping of the tennis courts. That the Clerk pursue 
this possibility offer of help Resolved unanimously. 

n b) Village Sign: The District Councillor’s Initiative Fund grant application, for the metal part of the 
sign, had been submitted to WLDC. 

The LCC Highways Officer had met with the Chairman, Councillor Stuart Curtis and the Clerk. Possible 
sites for the sign had been identified as by the Millennium Stone on the wide verge; roadside verge  
opposite the Millennium Stone; by the carvings, near to Holme Drive. 

It was noted, however, that further advice required to be sought for the siting and positioning of the 
sign with a view to services under ground. The Highways Officer had notified the Clerk of structural 
engineers who may be able to advise the Parish Council on whether the sign should be positioned in a 
plinth, giving it additional height and stability. 

Resolved unanimously that the advice of structural engineers be sought. 

n c) Electrical Box check, Scothern Lane/Millennium Stone lighting: One quotation had been 
received for this work. Councillors considered that a further price for the work be sought and in view 
of the necessity for the check and to ensure the lights were working effectively the Clerk and Chair to 
authorise the works. Resolved unanimously. 

n d) Defibrillator: Training for use of the defibrillator arranged for Monday 24 April.

want to express your view 
about anything?

Then email: sudbrookenews@gmail.com
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parish council minutes
8) Reports on Matters Outstanding continued

n e) Highway matters – outstanding issues: The Chairman, Councillor Stuart Curtis and the Clerk 
had met with the LCC Highways Officer to view highway issues in the village as follows:- 

1. Repairs to Church Lane/Nettleham Lane – to be carried out as soon as practical in conjunction with 
Anglian Water. Grips also to be cut out along the Lane between Sudbrooke and Nettleham. 
2. Supply of LCC policy on potholes. 
3. Encroachment of conifer hedge over public footpath at St. Edwards Drive – LCC to pursue 
4. Cutting back of hedge on A158 – detail explained of date of proposed cut back of April 6, 2017 in 
conjunction with road closure at Langworth level crossing. 
5. Surface water standing on footpath adjacent to driveway of 66 Scothern Lane – this would require 
further investigation by Highways. 
6. Footpath to be slurry sealed along Scothern Lane between Manor Drive and Holme Drive in next 
programme of works. 
7. Breaking up of footpath adjacent 8 St. Edwards Drive – area to be patched 
8. Potholes along St Edwards Drive at the junction of The Paddock – to be patched 
9. To establish whether the grass roundabout in Courtfield Close is adopted by the HA and to investigate 
the possibility of tree pruning 

9) Sudbrooke Parish Council Code of Conduct
n The Code of Conduct was reviewed with amendments. That it be adopted Resolved unanimously. 

10) Best Kept Village Competition
n Resolved unanimously that Sudbrooke be entered into the competition at a cost of £24.00 entry fee.

11) Consideration of obtaining quotes for painting of Park gates
n That quotations be sought for the painting Resolved unanimously.

12) Sports Fun Day
n Mrs Emma Chapman, with members of the Parish Council present, had offered to be the organiser of 
the Sports Fun Day which was combining with the Village Hall Garden Fete on July 1. 

Mrs Chapman had stated that it was unlikely that the total £250 precepted by the Parish Council 
would be required and that she would keep receipts of all expenditure for reimbursement after the 
event. 

The above Resolved unanimously. 

13) Litter Pick
n This was brought to the attention of the meeting. Councillor Andy Cottam and Mr Mike Halliday 
would be organising the Litter Pick. 

14) United Lincolnshire Hospitals NHS Trust engaging with he public
n Request received from ULH NHS Trust to parishes for assistance with involving the public with the 
Trust. Resolved unanimously that the Trust be invited to submit an article to be published in 
Sudbrooke News. 
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15) Finance

n a) Accounts for payment:

e.on Electricity account 							       £62.20 
Mrs C Myers – Parish meeting refreshments					     £9.83 
LALC Annual subscription 							       £359.77 
Mrs C Myers – expenses March						      £65.66 
Mrs B Solly – expenses March 						      £12.75 
LALC – Lunch for IT Course, Cllr B Waller, Mrs C Myers				    £16.00 
Greenfield Groundskeeping Services – Erection of goal posts			   £200.00 
Greenfield Groundskeeping Services – Play equipment inspections			   £84.10 
Glendale Countryside – grass cutting March					     £492.68 
Sudbrooke Village Hall Committee – PC Meetings					     £60.00 
Sudbrooke Village Hall Committee – Neighbourhood Plan Meetings			   £60.00 
Campaign for the Protection of Rural England – entry for Best Kept Village Competition 	 £24.00 
That the above payments be made Resolved unanimously. 

n b) Report from Internal Auditor: The Accounts had been checked by the Internal Auditor. The 
Treasurer had spoken with the Auditor to discuss the audit and some minor recommendations had 
been made which would be implemented. 

n c) External Audit 2016/17: The documents for the External Audit had been received and 
completion by the Parish Council be an agenda item for the next meeting of the Council

16) Planning Matters
n a) Sudbrooke Neighbourhood Plan: It was reported that the Plan was being led by a new Officer 
at WLDC. 

The Treasurer confirmed the sums held to date to be £3,500.00. It was noted that an end of grant 
report was required by Groundwork UK. This would have been completed by the previous Lead Officer 
at WLDC, but the Treasurer would take this over. 

n b) Felling of protected trees in Sudbrooke Park: Confirmation received from the Enforcement 
Officer, WLDC that the two new trees planted to replace the recently felled trees would be covered by 
a Tree Protection Order. 

n c) Application 039643 – 36 Scothern Lane – work on protected tree: No objections by Parish 
Council. 

n d) WLDC Training sessions for Councillors: New programme received and noted. 

n e) Report on Nettleham Beck/report from Wild Trout Trust: Notification received of Event 
organised for April 30 at Dunston Village Hall for anyone interested in the Lincolnshire Limestone 
Becks, to be circulated to residents email list. 

Survey also supplied for completion on Nettleham Beck – Cllr Ian Russell completed – discussion 
deferred till May meeting.



8	 http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Sudbrooke/	 June 2017
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16) Planning Matters continued

n f) Meeting with Jackson and Jackson Developments: Date of this meeting arranged for 
Thursday 20 April commencing at 5pm in the Village Hall. Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 
representatives invited to attend. 

Cllr Ian Russell and Peter Heath would meet the Ecologist/ Environmental Officer for Jackson and 
Jackson on April 12, 2017.  Reports would of both meetings would be made at the next meeting of the 
Parish Council.

n g) Appeal – land to the rear of Sudbrooke House, Church Lane: APP/N2535/W/17/3169586 – No 
further comments from Parish Council. 

n h) Application 135618 - hybrid application for approval of reserved matters for up to 130  
dwellings, a new building to provide up to 25 apartments for retirement living and a full 
application for a public house/restaurant-as approved at appeal under hybrid application 
133284 - land adjacent sudbrooke park off West Drive, Sudbrooke - reserved matters  
application: Items discussed – the plans need to show where the 10 per cent Public Open Space 
would be located; How to stop development traffic using Main Drive; Is a Public House required? 
Items to be discussed at meeting with Jackson and Jackson on April 20.

Noted that this application would be presented to the WLDC Planning Committee for determination. 
Letter from resident sent to WLDC, copied to Parish Council to be circulated to all Councillors. 

17) Clerk’s Report
n Annual leave of Clerk noted.

18) Chairman’s Comments
n Annual leave of Chairman noted.

19) Correspondence received and circulated to members
n The following had been circulated to all Councillors:
Mar 3 – Information re Tesco Bags funding Scheme 
Mar 3 – LALC News No 61 
Mar 3 – HM Inspectors Of Constabulary Report 02/03/2017 (via Lincs Alert) 
Mar 6 – Letter from resident re queries regarding lighting on Windsor Close, Clerk replied 
Mar 6 – Survey from WLDC re broadband speeds in the area 
Mar 7 – copy of email to L Brown, WLDC, from Aecom offering technical support, re Neighbourhood Plan 
Mar 7 – Introduction letter from MKS Groundcare 
Mar 7 – Agenda for Neighbourhood Plan meeting 8.3.2017 
Mar 10 – Notice of LPF Annual meeting 23.3.2017 
Mar 10 – Community Rights - End of Grant Report NPG-02472 – Request made to L Brown, WLDC for 
completion 
Mar 13 – Email invitation from Chattertons Solicitors for Quiz evening 
Mar 14 – Documents re Neighbourhood Plan:- Attendance List, draft posters, compilation of 
contributions to NP, Final Consultation Scothern NP July 2016. 
Mar 15 – Notice from Community Lincs of Lincolnshire Village and Community Halls Conference, 
Mar 17 – Revised information for WLDC meetings to be held on 10th and April 18, 2017 
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19) Correspondence received and circulated to members continued

n The following had been circulated to all Councillors:
Mar 23 – LALC Guidance on Purdah 
Mar 24 – News and updates from Community Lincs 
Mar 24 – Reply from LCC Highways re FP 161 – to be investigated by May 20, 2017 
Mar 25 – Message from Lincs Alert re door to door sellers in Sudbrooke and Nettleham – circulated to 
residents email group. 
Mar 31 – notification of impending highway improvements 
Apr 3 – Scothern Clarion 
Apr 3 – Email from resident re condition of roads in village – Clerk replied 
Apr 4 – Notification from LALC of vacancies on training courses. 
Apr 5 – Notification from Lincs Alert of new on line reporting system.

20) Date of next meeting
n Date of next meeting – Annual Parish Council Meeting - Thursday 11 May 2017 
Date of June Meeting – changed to Thursday 8 June 2017 
Dates of Meetings July 2017 – December 2017 as follows:
July 6 – 7.30pm 
September 7 – 7.30pm 
October 5 – 7.30pm 
November 2 – 7.30pm 
December 7 – 7.30pm 
The above dates Resolved unanimously. 

The annual exhibition by the Mixed Palette Art Group will be held in the Chapter 
House of Lincoln Cathedral, between June 5-17 this year. 

Opening hours are 10am-4pm daily, and 2-3pm on Sunday.  A wide range of 
subjects will be on display, including works in watercolour, oils and pastels, together 
with acrylics, encaustic wax and stained glass. 

Members will be in attendance throughout the exhibition, and will be pleased to 
discuss their work with visitors, so please come along as all are welcome. A 
percentage of proceeds will be donated to Cathedral funds.

ART EXHIBITION
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litter pick
Saturday 22 April

Fortunately the weather stayed dry for the litter pick, but the 
turnout was disappointing.

Only 10 adults and two boys, Vaughan Whitaker and Ruben 
Potter turned up at the Village Hall.

It was, therefore, heartening when the cavalry arrived in nthe 
shape of nine Beavers from the 25th Lincoln (Scothern) Scout 
Group, with three of their leaders.

The Beavers cleared up around the Village Hall and sports field 
area and did a splendid job.

In total, 22 bags of rubbish were collected along with the usual 
assortment of road signs, car parts and pieces of wood.

Because of the low turnout, all litter pickers did longer than 
usual shifts.

The ‘star’litter picker for his two-hour shift clearing up around 
the shop area, along the bankside into Northfield Park is Ruben 
Potter – well done Ruben.

Many thanks to all volunteers for your hard work. 
Mike Halliday and Stuart Curtis

07823 779097

COMPETITIVE RATES - LOCAL SERVICE

Sudbrooke
P R I V A T E H I R E
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Defibrillator

On April 24, 11 residents kindly gave 2½ hours of their time to attend training 
on rescuscitation and use of a defibrillator, the training being provided by a 
local LIVES First Responder.

Sudbrooke is fortunate now to have its own defibrillator attached to the 
outer wall of the hairdressers (KoKoo) on Holme Drive.

Although any member of the public could use the defibrillator, as it gives 
instructions as it is being used, the training gave a little extra confidence to 
those who hadn’t seen one or how it worked.

Helping to save lives in sudbrooke
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sudbrooke
pre-school

With Olwen Edwards
01522 754047

latest update
n Apologies for our absence over the past few 
months, but we can assure you that Sudbrooke 
Preschool is thriving and as busy as ever! 

The preschool continues to operate very near 
to capacity for both this and the next academic 
year, though we do have a very limited number 
of vacancies, so if you 
are thinking of 
enrolling your child 
with us, now is the 
time!

We had a very busy 
start to the new term 
in January with an 
inspection from 
Ofsted. We are 
delighted to announce 
that we received an 
overall rating of 
‘Good’, which is a 
fantastic achievement 
for a setting such as 
ours, that does not 
have a purpose built 
premises.

With work continu-
ing at St Edwards 
church, we were 
unable to make our 
usual Easter visit to 
the church. However, 
the children put on a 
production of one of 
our favourite stories 
‘Handa’s Surprise’, at 
the village hall. This 
was well attended by parents, relatives and 
friends of the preschool and, as always, the 
children did a brilliant job of telling the story.

We have been fortunate to have some lovely 
visitors to the setting over the past few months. 

The children love our visits from Jo Jingles, a 
music and movement workshop, which includes 
the children using musical instruments, 
parachute games, bubbles and lots of singing! 

We have also had a visit from ‘Move It 
Mobility’, an outdoor physical play activity, 
similar to a PE class at school, which promotes 

physical development 
as well as listening 
skills, confidence and 
social skills. 

The children’s faces 
were a picture the 
morning they saw the 
fire engine pull up in 
the carpark! 

The fire service 
brought the engine 
and allowed the 
children to look at the 
equipment, sit in the 
fire engine and wear 
the fire helmets. 

As we now move on 
to our final term of the 
academic year, the 
older children will 
begin their transition 
visits to ‘big school’. 
This year we will see 
21 children move onto 
school, the majority 
attending Ellison 
Boulters Academy. We 
will enjoy visits from 
the teachers as they 
get to know the 

children and we will spend three afternoons at 
school, familiarising ourselves with the new 
environment. 

For more information about us, please visit 
our website at www.sudbrookepreschool.org.uk.
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county council 
elections:

welton rural ward
The Lincolnshire County Council elections were held on Thursday 4 May and here are the results 
for our area, Welton Rural:

2017 RESULTS (Turnout 35%):
CANDIDATE	 VOTES	 %	 +-
Sue Rawlins (CON)................................................................1,902	 62.4	 +23.9
Diana Rodgers (IND)............................................................. 599	 19.6	 NA
Brian Jones (LAB).................................................................. 548	 18.0	 +5.6

OVERALL 
lincs results
	S eats won
Conservative..................... 58
Labour................................. 6
Independent........................ 4
Lincs Independent...............1
Liberal Democrat.................1
	C andidates
Conservative..................... 70
Labour............................... 70
UKIP..................................44
Liberal Democrat...............37
Green................................. 24
Independent...................... 20
Lincs Independent.............19
BNP.......................................1

west lindsey results
	S eats won
Conservative..........................................7
Liberal Democrat................................... 1

	S eats won
Independent........................................... 1
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general election 2017
Gainsborough constituency: Voting day Thursday 8 June

GAINSBOROUGH CONSTITUENCY 
FACTS AND FIGURES

MEMBERS OF PARLIAMENT
Year 	 MP	 Party 
elected
1885	 Joseph Bennett.....................................Liberal
1886	 Henry Eyre.................................. Conservative
1892	 Joseph Bennett.....................................Liberal
1895	E merson Muschamp Bainbridge............Liberal
1900	 Seymour Fitzroy Ormsby-Gore..... Conservative
1906	L eslie Renton........................................Liberal
1907	L eslie Renton ......................... Liberal Unionist
1910	 George Jackson Bentham......................Liberal
1918	 John Elsdale Molson...... Coalition Conservative
1922	 John Elsdale Molson.................... Conservative
1923	 Sir Richard Winfrey...............................Liberal
1924	 Harry Crookshank....................... Conservative
1956	 Marcus Kimball........................... Conservative
1983	 Sir Edward Leigh......................... Conservative

2015 general election result
Conservative	E dward Leigh	 25,949
Labour	D avid Prescott	 10,500
UKIP	 John Saxon	 7,727
Lib Dem	L esley Rollings	 3,290
Green	 Geoff Barnes	 1,290
Lincs Ind	C hris Darcel	 505
	T urnout (67.3%)	 48,261

2010 general election result
Conservative	E dward Leigh	 24,266
Lib Dem	 Pat O’Connor	 13,707
Labour	 Jamie McMahon	 7,701
UKIP	 Steven Pearson	 2,065
BNP	 Malcolm Porter	 1,512
	T urnout (68.3%)	 49,251

FIVE things you didn’t know 
about the constituency

1) The constituency was created under the 
Redistribution of Seats Act 1885 that year, which 
lasted until it was reformed as Gainsborough and 
Horncastle on a boundary change for the 1983 election
2) Joseph Bennett won the first-ever election in the  
constituency, for the Liberal Party
3) Edward Leigh stood in the 1974 General Election 
in Middlesbrough, but came second behind Labour’s 
Arthur Bottomley.
4) The largest turnout was in 1950, when 83.5 per cent 
of the electorate voted
5) The Gainsborough constituency has a total popula-
tion of 92,546, of which 74,131 are eligible to vote

sir EDWARD LEIGH
Conservative

Catherine Tite
Labour

lesley rollings
Liberal Democrat

Victoria Pearson
Green

Lives: Stainton-Le-Vale
Age: 67

“Voters here in Lincolnshire and across the country are 
backing Theresa May. In the months since she entered 

Number 10, the Prime Minister has shown good 
judgement and strong character. Every vote for the  

Conservatives will make our country stronger. I look 
forward to being part of a clear Conservative majority that 
will deliver free trade and control of our own borders. It is 
an honour to stand again for Gainsborough and help the 

PM deliver the best Brexit deal possible.”

Lives: Carr Vale, Bolsover
Age: Unknown

Lives: Bardney
Age: 32

Lives: Pilham, Nr Gainsborough
Age: 60

“The Tory government has overseen the biggest cuts to 
our public services in a generation. Our NHS and social 

care provision is in crisis, our schools are struggling and 
cuts to policing are putting our safety at risk. VAT, 

inflation, and rising energy costs are already hitting 
working households hard, and are set to rise sharply.
These taxes will affect those earning under £80,000 – 
Labour’s proposals will apply to individuals above the 
£80,000 threshold only. I will be campaigning to show 

people that there is an alternative to the Conservatives.”

“I am delighted to have been selected to represent the 
Gainsborough Constituency for the Liberal Democrats. It 
was clear from the County Council elections that only the 

Liberal Democrats can offer a real alternative to the 
Conservative party in this area. As a former teacher and 
the mother of a doctor I know only too well the corrosive 
and ineffective impact of the target-driven culture in the 

public sector, and I will campaign to put the 
professionals back in control.”

“I am keen to push for better social care for the elderly 
and the disabled in Lincolnshire and to protect our NHS 
from being dismantled and privatised. Public transport 
in rural areas is also a very important issue to residents 
along with public bathroom services for outdoor work-

ers, with washrooms and toilets available for those on the 
road. I am also keen to block the current fracking licences 

available in Lincolnshire and want to protect our green 
public spaces and improve them for the community.”

2015 general election 
FACTS AND FIGURES

seats won
Party	L eader.........................................%	 Seats	 +/-
Conservative	D avid Cameron......................... 36.9	 330	 +28
Labour	E d Miliband.............................. 30.4	 232	 -24
SNP	 Nicola Sturgeon.......................... 4.7	 56	 +50
Lib Dem	 Nick Clegg...................................7.9	 8	 -48
DUP	 Peter Robinson.......................... 0.6	 8	 0
Sinn Fein	 Gerry Adams.............................. 0.6	 4	 -1
Plaid Cymru	L eanne Wood............................. 0.6	 3	 0
SDLP	A lasdair McDonnell.................... 0.3	 3	 0
UUP	 Mike Nesbitt..............................0.4	 2	 +2
UKIP	 Nigel Farage..............................12.6	 1	 -1
Green	 Natalie Bennett.......................... 3.8	 1	 0

party candidates breakdown
Party	 No. of candidates
Conservative....................647
Labour.............................. 631
Liberal Democrat.............. 631
UKIP.................................624
Green............................... 573
TUSC..................................135
SNP....................................59
Plaid Cymru....................... 40
English Democrat................ 35
CISTA..................................34
SDLP................................... 18
Alliance.............................. 18
Sinn Féin............................ 18
Christian Peoples................ 17
DUP.................................... 16
Monster Raving Loony......... 15
UUP.................................... 15
Yorkshire First.................... 14
National Health Action........ 13
Left Unity........................... 10
Socialist (GB)...................... 10
Communist...........................9
Christian...............................9
BNP......................................8
Socialist Labour....................8
National Front......................7
TUV......................................7
Workers Revolutionary.........7
Class War..............................7
Pirate...................................6
Mebyon Kernow....................6	

Party........... No. of candidates
Above and Beyond Party.......5
Independence from Europe...5
Communities United.............5
Lincolnshire Independent.....5
Northern Party.....................5
Workers’ Party.....................5
All Peoples’ Party.................4
Animal Welfare.....................4
Liberal..................................4
North East Party...................4
Peace...................................4
Respect................................4
Whig Party...........................4
Scottish Socialist..................4
Alliance for Green Socialism.. 3
Liberty GB............................ 3
We Are The Reality Party...... 3
Communist League................2
NLP......................................2
Patria Party..........................2
Patriotic Socialist Party........2
Social Democratic.................2
Socialist Equality..................2
Something New.....................2
Young People’s Party............2
British Democratic................ 1
Wessex Regionalist............... 1
Al-Zebabist Nation of Ooog ... 1
FUKP.................................... 1
People Before Profit............. 1
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taking a walk
in the country

With Mike Halliday
01522 754686

MAY WALK
n Just six walkers turned out in good walking 
weather for the seven-mile circular walk 
starting from the car park in Willingham 
Woods, Market Rasen. 

We headed off in woodland 
towards Holtham Garrs before 
making our way across fields to 
Legsby where the village church 
stands majestically at the 
highest point in the village.

We then made our way to 
Legsby Wood where the English bluebells and 
other spring flowers were a delight to see. 

The final leg of the walk was mostly through 
peaceful woodland back to the car park.

JUNE WALK
n We plan to do one if the Tennyson walks 
taking in Bag Enderby, Tetford and Somersby, 
a distance of approximately seven miles in the 

Lincolnshire Wolds.
There is only one notable 

climb on a path between 
Warden and Cloven Hills to a 
ridge 100 metres above sea 
level with excellent views in all 
directions.

Walkers should meet at the 
village hall at 9-30am and are advised to take 
a waterproof coat, bring a drink and a snack 
and wear suitable footwear.

Everyone is welcome to join in the walk.

sudbrooke
parish 
councillors
who’s who?
Chairman: 
Peter Heath – 67 Holme Drive	 595061
Vice Chairman: 
Bob Waller – Two Corners, Church Lane	 753017

Council members: 
Mrs Lyn Etheridge – Labda, Main Drive	 750905
Paul Rignall – 4 Windsor Close	 595736
Miss Rose Dobbs – 8 Park Close	 753060
Ian Russell – 69 Wragby Road	 754984
Stuart Curtis – 50 Scothern Lane	 751874
Andrew Cottam – Church View Cottage, Church Lane
	 750470
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MAY MEETING
n Hosts for the evening were John and Iris 
Whitaker, who welcomed members to their 
colourful, interesting and most productive 
garden.

The back garden is tiered and leads out into 
woodland, where wild flowers proliferate.  
Wildlife is encouraged into the garden with a 
myriad of feeding stations and, right on cue as 
darkness fell, a hedgehog turned up for its 
supper.

Speciality parsnips and carrots are grown in 
very deep beds protected by carrot-fly netting;  
strawberries and potatoes were thriving in large 
pots bordering the rear pathway.

Colourful clematis and various azaleas 
contrasted well with the manicured box plants.  
John is developing his topiary expertise on two 
large shrubs overlooking the pond and the 
outline shape of a rabbit and a hedgehog were 
clearly discernible.

The side garden is a great example of space 
utilisation – every available inch is productive.  
The large greenhouse is full of flower and 
vegetable seedlings as well as more advanced 
planting, for example the dahlias, destined for 
the front garden, were a good nine inches tall.  

Well protected vegetable plots in raised beds 
housed a wide range of produce. Apples, pears 
and gooseberries are grown espalier fashion on a 
side fence.

The front garden is fairly traditional with a 
neat oblong lawn surrounded by flower beds and 
a small mixed shrubbery at one end – the pink 

rhododendron will soon be in full flower. Clearly, 
a garden for all seasons. Our thanks to John and 
Iris for a splendid evening.

There were six entries in the Flower of the 
Month competition and this was won by 
Margaret Halliday’s Clematis. In second place 
was Molly Preece’s Azalea, and Colin Rose’s 
Polygonum Bistorta was third.

The evening was rounded off by a challenging 
quiz, which was won by Colin Rose ably assisted 
by Ruth and Dave Marshall. Well done everyone!

JUNE Meeting
n We look forward to our next meeting which 
will be held on Monday, 12 June, hosted by Coral 
and Paul Evans.

Hanging Basket Competition
n As mentioned previously, this year’s village 
competition is for hanging baskets visible from 
the public footpath.

Judging will take place between 21 and 28 July 
to select the best six baskets to go forward into 
the finals, which will take place at the end of the 
month. 

The judges will be looking for use of colour, 
plant health, structure of the planting, as well as 
visual impact; and the competition winner will be 
presented with their trophy at the Village 
Autumn Show on Monday 11 September.

So hopefully your baskets are planted up and 
being hardened off in readiness for display when 
the possibility of late frosts is behind us – so 
keep planting and caring!

sudbrooke
gardening club

With John & Iris Whitaker
Secretary: 01522 751198

need a dog walker?
I’m offering my services to dog sit. I live on Scothern Lane so can either come to you 

or have your dog at mine if they go on holiday. My name is Zoe Creasey and I’m  
qualified to a B-Tec National Dploma Level 3 in Animal Management. 

You can contact me on 07784 048539
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thy kingdom come
n I am writing this having spent an evening at 
Reepham Church listening to Garth Hewitt. 

Garth is a musician and songwriter, who has 
travelled the world sharing his music and his 
passion for justice and the promotion of human 
rights – a passion rooted in his Christian faith. 

He speaks of gatherings 
with people of all faiths and 
none, of equality, of 
simplicity of life and of the 
need to challenge the 
pervading culture of the day. 
I find him entertaining and 
challenging in equal 
measure.

He founded an organisa-
tion called The Amos Trust 
– a small organisation that 
works with Street Children in 
Brazil and South Africa, 
funds and supports a 
hospital in Gaza and works in 
Nicaragua, Tanzania, 
Burundi and India – check 
them out here www.amostrust.org.

During the course of the evening, Chris Rose, 
the Director of Amos Trust talked about his recent 
visits to meet Street Children in Africa and 
refugees at Dunkirk. He went with a question on 
his mind ‘What does hope smell like?’.

Quite a fascinating question really. I never 
thought that hope had a smell... until he spoke. 
He asked that question to refugees at Dunkirk... 

And the answer was that hope smells like home. 
It is the smell of freshly-brewed coffee in the 

morning, of fresh laundry, of the smell of herbs 
and spices – all of which speak of home. 

The hope was that one day they would find a 
home and for some that they would return home, 
to a place of safety and security – a place of 

refuge, a place where they could 
give and receive love – hope has 
a smell – I wonder, what does it 
smell like to you?

He went on to speak of the 
work of the Amos Trust and 
what Hope looked like for 
them... it was concrete... 
concrete in the sense that hope 
was often found in practical 
things – taking a child off the 
street and providing a meal and 
a bed and a place of safety; but 
it was also literally found in 
concrete – in the building or 
rebuilding of a home – providing 
the smell of hope that would 
fulfil the dreams of the 

homeless, the refugee, the street child...
I came away massively challenged and trying to 

make sense of all I heard in the context of God’s 
calling on my life and the life of our communities 
here, particularly at this time when we are 
preparing to vote in a General election. 

That might be a good question to ask of those 
who seek to represent us locally or nationally: 
What does hope smell like to you?

With Revd Penny Green
01522 595596 – revdpg@virginmedia.com – @revdpenny

the church diary

CHURCH SERVICES FOR JUNE
Date	 Venue	T ime	 Service
Sunday 4 June	 Stainton by Langworth	 9.15am	 Holy Communion 
	 Nettleham	 6.30pm	 Pentecost Praise
Thursday 8 June	 2 Chestnut Close, Sudbrooke	 2.30pm	 Tea Service
Sunday 11 June	 Barlings	 9.15am	 Holy Communion
Sunday 18 June	 Langworth	 9.15am	 Holy Communion
Thursday 22 June	 2 Chestnut Close, Sudbrooke	 2.30pm	 Tea Service
Sunday 25 June	 Sudbrooke Village Hall	 10.45am	 Holy Communion



Sudbrooke seniors
We are a group of people aged over 55 years 
who meet each month for coffee and a chat. 
New members are always welcome so why 
don’t you come along and join us.

There will probably be someone there that 
you know!

WHERE?	 Sudbrooke Village Hall
WHEN?	 The second Friday of each  
                     month at 10.30am

If you are interested in joining us, but transport is a problem, don’t 
worry – just ring Lincoln 750852 and we may be able to organise a lift.

COME AND JOIN US!
readers’ letters

Your correspondence

Dear Editor,
I read with interest the letter from a resident in last 
month’s issue, complaining about the motorcyclist 
zooming down Wragby Road at silly o’clock in the 
morning.

I cannot confess, thankfully, to having heard said 
rider early in the morning, but I do hear them 
whizzing up the main road on sunny evenings,  
making one heck of a racket.

Okay, we all know motorbikes can churn out 
some volume, but you are not telling me they are 
sticking rigidly to the speed limit of 50mph when 
making such a commotion?

It’s like listening to the bikes at Cadwell Park, as 
they rattle through the gears going faster and 
faster through the village – one day there is going 
to be another serious accident on that road along 
that stretch of road. Stick a speed camera down 
there, that will soon stop them.

Name supplied to editor

Dear Editor,
I have a question for birdwatchers in the village – 
has anyone ever seen a Yellow Wagtail in the area?

I didn’t know such things existed until a few days 
ago, but travelling along the Heath Road between 
Scothern and Horncastle Lane I spotted a bright 
yellow bird chirping merrily in a farmer’s field. I 
stopped the car, pulled over and had a closer look, 
and luckily the bird didn’t fly off.

Not only did it not fly off, but it proceeded to 
flutter its way on to the road in front of me so I 
could get a better look and it looked all the world 
like a Pied Wagtail, but yellow.

Upon further investigation on the internet, it did 
look indeed like a Yellow Wagtail – too slim to be a 
Siskin, not yellow enough to be a Yellowhammer as 
this bird had blackish wings and head, but a bright 
yellow body. Has anybody else in the village ever 
seen on their travels around the area?

Martin Blackley
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So here you are in your ‘later years’, with a 
lifetime of experience behind you – a 
wonderful time to reflect on the whole of 
your life. 

If you have been retired for some years 
you will hopefully already have made the 
transition from your work role to your 
personal role (ie) a free agent. So now is a 
period of your life when you can look back 
and try to put your life experiences into 
some perspective, a time to review, reflect 
and self-appraise. This is perhaps best 
achieved in distinct stages as follows:

Life Story
Create a descriptive and factual account of 
your life with no opinion, no reflection and 
no analysis. This is a purely ‘black and white’ 
description of events as they happened, 
when they happened where they happened 
and the people involved.

Life Review
This is where you try to understand your 
past experiences by remembering the 
people who caused things to happen, 
events that caused things to happen and 
finally the reasons why things happened.

Areas of possible exploration:
w Have I lived a successful life (after you have 
identified what the term ‘success’ means to 
you)
w Did I make good decisions at all the 
crossroads in my life?
w Have I dealt reasonably adequately with all 
the losses in my life?
w Do I have any regrets and have I learned 
from them?
w Who were the teachers and heroes in my 
life?
w What lessons have I learned from my life?

Role Review 
This is an outline of the roles that you have 
fulfilled throughout your life as a love 
partner, domestic partner, parent, grandpar-
ent, friend, employee and as a person.
Self Review
This section looks at you: What are my 
personal values? How do I function? What 
have I become? What could I have done 
better?
Autobiography
If you have survived all the above self-scruti-
ny of your life, you may wish to use the 
information to construct a positive and wise 
autobiography. This can have four main 
benefits:-
Firstly, it helps you to look back and judge 
whether or not it has been a life that has 
been ‘well-lived’ in terms of personal 
satisfaction, having done your best within 
your personal circumstances.
Secondly, it helps you to identify some of 
the positive impacts that you have had on 
other people’s lives (whether they realise it 
or not).
Thirdly, it can provide a means by which 
your family can understand you and your 
journey.
Fourthly, (and don’t hold your breath on this 
one), your children and grandchildren may 
even read it and take its lessons on board as 
a guide to avoiding potential pitfalls in their 
own lives, a sort of Life Manual as part of 
their inheritance. 

Epitaph 
What do I wish other people to say about 
me at my passing?
In the film ‘Saving Private Ryan’ a man asks 
his wife “Have I been a good man?” 
To which she replies, “Yes, you’ve been a 
good man”.

reflection corner
Where Sudbrooke residents can share their thoughts on life and living

Alec C. Carrotte on Reflection in later life
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sudbrooke
ladies club

With Gill Rignall
01522 595736

latest update
n Members enjoyed a quiz and chat at our 
June meeting.

The speaker on Thursday 15 June will be the 
Reverend Chris Hewitt with ‘A Vicar’s Tale’.

COMING UP
n Thursday 20 July: We will be going to 
Doddington Hall at 3pm for afternoon tea. The 

cost is £12.50 per head. We will need to know 
numbers at the June meeting.

We meet in the Bramham Lounge at 7.30pm 
on the third Thursday of most months. Guests 
are always welcome.

There is a book stall and we collect used 
stamps and small coins. Please see the Parish 
Council website for full 2017 programme. 
http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Sudbrooke/

QUIZ NIGHT dates
June 9 
July 14

August 11
September 8
October 13

November 10
December 8

the sudbrooke local
dates for your diary

?
?
?

?
?

?
?

?
?
?

?
?

?
?
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Registered Charity no. 504153

SCREEN AND WIFI
Sudbrooke Village Hall, the Bramham Lounge and bar are available for hire.

If you book the Bramham Lounge or bar area for a meeting/training course you can 
make use of FREE WiFi. These areas are suitable for smaller groups and meetings.

A slide/projector screen is now available. Please ask for details when booking

The hall is situated next to the village playing field and play area, making it a very 
pleasant venue for children’s parties, wedding, christening and birthday parties. 

The modern commercial style kitchen makes the hall even more attractive as a venue for 
large functions when catering is required. The well-stocked bar with draught beers can 

be booked with either the main hall or the lounge. 
Further information: Sudbrooke Parish Council website:  

http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Sudbrooke/

Enquiries: Booking Secretary – Stuart Curtis: 01522 751874

WELTON BRANCH
ROYAL BRITISH 
LEGION
The next meeting of Welton & District Branch of the 
Royal British Legion will be held on Thursday 1 June 
2017 at Welton Sports and Social Club at 7.45pm.

Please note change of meeting date – now the first 
Thursday of the month.
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    poetry box
This month’s poems have been submitted by Alec C. Carrotte and Ian Todd

Where have all the years gone,
The years between childhood and age

They’ve gone like the flutter of leaves from a 
book,

In the turning of a page.

They’ve gone in the magic of the springtime,
When birds soar high on the wing,

In sunshine, in raindrops, in rainbows,
When the whole world seems to sing.

They’ve gone in the warmth of the summer
In sunburned, sky-blue days,

In misty sun-drenched mornings,
Seen through a golden haze.

They’ve gone with the rich shades of autumn
In red leaves, and yellow and brown,

In beautiful sunsets of evenings
That halo the earth like a crown.

They’ve gone in the greys of December,
In tears, in laughter, and joy

That’s where all the years have gone,
The years between age and boy

May Law

the years between

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 
SUDBROOKE NEWS?

n Fifth of a page = £8 per month 
n Half a page = £16 per month
n Full page = £31 per month

For more info contact: sudbrookenews@gmail.com

Whosever room this is should be ashamed!
His underwear is hanging on the lamp.

His raincoat is there in the overstuffed chair,
And the chair is becoming quite mucky and 

damp.

His workbook is wedged in the window,
His sweater’s been thrown on the floor.

His scarf and one ski are beneath the TV,
And his pants have been carelessly hung on 

the door.

His books are all jammed in the closet,
His vest has been left in the hall.

A lizard named Ed is asleep in his bed,
And his smelly old sock has been stuck to the 

wall.

Whosever room this is should be ashamed!
Donald or Robert or Willie or--

Huh? You say it’s mine? Oh, dear,
I knew it looked familiar!

Shel Silverstein

messy room
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DISPENSARY
n Just a reminder that the Dispensary staff need 
two working days to process a request for repeat 
prescriptions please. Therefore, if a request is 
left on the answerphone or email on a Friday 
evening, these will be available on Tuesday 
evening. 

If there is an item that you do not usually have 
on repeat, the staff may need to ask the GP’s 
permission to add this to your records and if the 
GP says you need to book an appointment then 
the Dispensary staff must adhere to this. Please 
do not ask them to overrule the GP’s decision. 

DNAs
n In March, patients did not attend for 34 
appointments with the doctors and 67 
appointments with the nurses, almost 17 hours 
of clinical time was lost due to patients not 
attending for their appointments. 

Please try to remember appointments or 
cancel with us if they are no longer required. 

If you would like to be able to receive booking 
confirmations and text message reminders for 
appointments, please see Reception to sign up 
for this.

samples
n Whenever possible, please could we request 

that patients telephone the surgery between 
2pm and 4pm for test results. 

ear syringing
n In April, a decision was taken to halt the ear 
syringing service at Welton Family Health Centre. 

This decision was not taken lightly. Ear 
syringing is part of a range of unfunded services 
which some GPs have chosen to offer to patients 
over the years in addition to their core medical 
services. Due to the severe pressure currently on 
general practices, many have been forced to 
review what services they offer in the interest of 
safety, and as a result the decision was taken 
locally to withdraw this service. 

Having received several complaints, which we 
completely appreciate and understand, we 
re-discussed the issue. As a result we have 
decided to continue with the ear syringing 
service, but on a limited basis. 

We will allocate a finite number of 
appointments each week with the Healthcare 
Assistant and once these have been filled we will 
operate a waiting list system. We do, however, 
anticipate this will still provide a much quicker 
service to patients overall.  

We appreciate all patient feedback on this 
topic and feel happy that we are able to listen to 
the relevant concerns and respond accordingly. 

welton health
With Nadina Prestedge

01673 862232
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welton patients & 
doctors association

With Janet Goddard
01673 862570

latest update 
n Can I start with a huge thank you to all those 
who supported our spring lunch on April 28? 

I have received some excellent feedback 
despite the fact that, due to wrestling with an 
unfamiliar kitchen and a few other hiccups, we 
were a few minutes late serving the food. 

The cake stall and raffle proved extremely 
popular. We sold a few plants, cards and books 
and the quiz, despite some answers being 
somewhat controversial, proved popular and got 
everyone talking! 

Total proceeds for PDA funds after deduction 
of expenses was a magnificent £728. Thank you 
to all the helpers especially those who stood in at 
the last minute, to those who donated raffle 
prizes and cakes and to Kedgeree of Welton who 
donated and rumbled the potatoes for us.

may day 
n The weather for the May Day event on Welton 
village green was somewhat kinder than last 
year. Our plant sale raised a further £329 and 
money is still coming in from late sales. 

Again our thanks to those who donated plants 
for sale, those who came along to say hello and 
buy from our stall and all who helped on the day.

Further items have been offered for sale on 
ebay and I should have an up to date figure for 
ebay sales next month. Please keep the items 
coming. 

autumn fayre 
n Our next event is the Autumn Fayre to be held 
in Welton Village Hall on Saturday 21 October. 
Details of table hire will be in the July magazine. 
We are now collecting bric-a-brac, books and 
tombola items ready for October so if anyone 
needs anything collecting, please give me a call. 

There will be a grand raffle as in previous 
years and the tickets should be available in the 
next few weeks. I have some excellent prizes 

lined up so watch this space! Finally you will see 
that I have included below the date for the sale 
of tickets for the Christmas lunch. 

This is usually more popular than the spring 
lunch and for that we sold 94 tickets. Need I say 
more?        

Dates for your 2017 diary 
n Autumn Fayre – October 21, 2017
n Christmas Lunch – December 8, 2017
All of the above in Welton Village Hall        

Redwall Cars
(scothern)

Airport & Business Travel
n Airport Transfers
n Seaport Transfers
n Business Events

Long Distance Travel Specialist
Private Hire – 

Advance Bookings Only
Professional Reliable 

Punctual Service
Clean Comfortable Spacious MPV

Contact: Alan Ainsworth 
07906 643489

awainsworth@googlemail.com
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latest update
n June already and things are buzzing at the 
Camera Club, we have had some great 
competitions, speakers, demonstrations, Hints 
and Tips night, plus more our membership is 
rising but we still have a bit of capacity for 
another five people. 

If you would like to become a member at the 
camera club and get to grips with your 
photography skills then why not come along 
and see what we get up too.

June brings along another two of the clubs 
from Lincolnshire to the prestigious “Battles” 
night. This is a competition against two other 
member clubs of the Lincolnshire 
Photographic Association. 

We enter 15 images into a print competition 
and a judge gives comments and points and of 
course the one with the highest score is the 
grand winner. This competition will be held on 
June 8 at The Old School at Dunholme so come 
along and see some great images from us and 

the two battling clubs from within the county. 
Our second meeting in June will be on the 

22nd when we will be having a “Macro” 
evening. 

Macro is a type of photography that shows 
the “little world large”. Most macro 
photographers will have a special lens that 
enables the photographer to focus on a small 
subject and bring out the fine detail from the 
subject, whether it is a solid small object or a 
small living creature (Fly, insect, moth etc.) 
this is a very challenging form of photography 
so the members that are a little more  
proficient will be on hand to assist the newer 
members to Macro to achieve some superb 
results.

 Want more information about the camera 
club then go to our website at  
www.dunholmecameraclub.co.uk and take a 
look at some of the great pictures from the 
members.

dunholme
camera club

With Grahame Dunkin
01673 860469 – dunholmecc@btinternet.com

want to express your view 
about anything?

Then email: sudbrookenews@gmail.com
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information station
Emergency services sudbrooke parish council

member of parliament

sudbrooke village hall hire

clergy

west lindsey district council

environment agency

lincs county council

health surgeries

schools

utility companies

Emergency.................................................... 999
Police...............................................................101
Fire & Rescue................................. 01522 582222
Ambulance Service......................08450 450422
PSCO Jackie Parker...................... 07944 776801

Clerk to the council:
Mrs C M Myers, 94 Jubilee Close, Jubilee Park, 
Cherry Willingham LN3 4LD.....................750531
Email: SudbrookeParishCouncil@gmail.com
Chairman: Peter Heath.......................... 595061
Vice-Chairman: Bob Waller....................753017
Rose Dobbs..............................................753060
Lyn Etheridge...........................................750905
Paul Rignall.............................................. 595736
Ian Russell............................................... 754984
Andrew Cottam........................................750470
Treasurer: Bridget Solly.............. 01673 857580
County Councillor:
Sue Rawlins, Badgers Holt, Friesthorpe Road, 
Buslingthorpe............................... 01673 885545
Email: cllrs.rawlins@lincolnshire.gov.uk
District Councillor:
Stuart Curtis (also Parish Cllr)..................751874
Email: stuartlyncurtis@aol.com

Edward Leigh, 20 Union Street, Market Rasen 
LN8 3AA......................................... 01673 849461
Email: gcca.uk@btconnectcom

Lyn or Stuart Curtis...................................751874

Reverend Penny Green............................595596
revdpg@virginmedia.com
Associate Priest...................... Revd Sue Bradley
Associate Priest...................... Revd Carol Bason
Assistant Curate......................Revd Chris Hewitt

nettleham library
Opening Times...............................01522 782010
Tuesday: 1-5pm; Wednesday: 10am-12, 3-7pm
Friday 3-5pm; Saturday: 10am-12noon

Main number................................. 01427 676676
Out-of-hours.................................. 01427 613960

Flood line......................................0845 9881188
Incident hotline............................. 0800 807060

Main number.................................. 01522 552222
Emergency planning......................01522 582220

Nettleham Health Centre................ 01522 751717
Welton Health Centre.....................01673 862232

Sudbrooke Pre-School............................. 753938
Ellison Boulters............................. 01673 862392
William Farr................................. 01673 866900
Cherry Willingham........................ 01522 751040
Scothern After-School Club.........07944 709024

Electricity Central Networks........ 0800 6783105
Gas – National Grid.........................0800 111999
Anglian Water............................... 08457 145145
Severn Trent Water..................... 0800 7834444
Yorkshire Water............................ 0800 1573553

what’s on in sudbrooke
Whist.........................................................595715
Mah-Jong..................................................750280
25th Lincoln Scouts..................................753689

1st Scothern Brownies.................. 07884 048099
Sudbrooke Seniors...................................750852
Ladies Club............................................... 595736

If you would like to be 
featured on this page, then 

email the editor at:
sudbrookenews@gmail.com

home security Dave Cook.................................................422706
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